
 

 

 

                                                                        

 

In the matter of Lori Sanders 

 

Whereas, the Kingsburg Healthcare District (“District” or “KHC”) is a local public agency existing 

under the Local Health Care District Law (the “Act”). (Health and Safety Code §32000 et seq.)  

Whereas, on May 8, 2024, the governing Board of Directors of the Kingsburg Healthcare District 

(“Board”) considered various Grant applications. The board selected several grant applications for 

final approval pending receipt of additional information.  

Whereas, Board Member Lori Sanders, announced her wish that the Board and community 

members present at this Grant meeting not share any details of the Grants discussed, approved, or 

denied, in open session with no official approval of understanding.  

The First Amendment allows all people in public meetings Freedom of Speech.  

Whereas, under Action Item #16 of the regular Board Meeting on June 12, 2024, Board Member 

Sanders publicly admonished a citizen’s alleged comments made outside of the meeting regarding 

Board Grant discussions. Board Member Sanders’ repeated questions toward this citizen were 

allegedly based on hearsay.  

Note:  Community and Board members have the right to talk to anyone about public business that 

transpired in a public Board Meeting.  

Therefore, the Board of Directors issues this letter of guidance for the following reasons:  

 1.   Lori Sanders spoke out of order as a Board Member to the community and Board.  

  2.   Treat all community members with dignity and respect, even in the face of criticism     

                  and opposition. 

  3.   Treat all Board Members and staff with dignity and respect  

Lori Sanders: This behavior is not tolerated while representing the Kingsburg Healthcare District.  

 

 

_________________________________________  

Kingsburg Healthcare District, Board of Directors 

 


